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Potomac Lily Society 
Newsletter 

Letõs Go to the Movies 
 

June 24, 2017 
12:30pm to 4:00 pm 

 
Merrifield Garden Center,  

Fair Oaks location, Virginia 

Potomac Lily Society 
57th Annual Lily Show 

Admission is free and 

the show is open to 

the public
 

Affilia
ted with

 

The North American Lily 

Society and  

The National Capital Area 

Federation  

of Garden Clubs, Inc.  

For  show information contact:  
Kathleen Hoxie 703 -437 -3207  

or visit 
www.PotomacLilySociety.org  



The Potomac Lily Society is a non-
profit organization established to 
promote and encourage interest in 
the cultivation, propagation and im-
provement of the genus Lilium in its 
many forms and hybrids among the 
membership, other plant and horti-
cultural groups, and the public. 
 

 
OFFICERS 

 
President 
Kathleen Hoxie 
703-437-3207 

KathleenHoxie@aol.com 
 

Vice President 
James McKenney 
 301-770-1867 

jamesamckenney@verizon.net 

Secretary 
Tricia Kincheloe 
703-861-1388 

trixielee29@cs.com 
 

Treasurer 
John Roe 
703-534-6569 
jroboat@msn.com 

 

Membership Secretary 
Mary Q. Zocchi  
540-847-9418 

maryzocchi@earthlink.net 
 

DIRECTORS 
 

Anna Fortune 
Trish Goins 
Muriel Turner 
Dave Willmore 
Suzi Worsham 

 
 
 
 

NEWSLETTER EDITOR 
 

Mary Q. Zocchi 
540-847-9418 

maryzocchi@earthlink.net 
 

WEBMASTER 
 

James McKenney 
301-770-1867 

webmaster@potomaclilysociety.org 
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PRESIDENTôS MESSAGE  

 Everyoneôs lilies should be up by now and well on their 
way to blooming.  As has become the norm in Virginia, our 
weather is uncertain with twenty degree differences, some-
times one day to the next.  Itôs hard to predict the quality of 
this yearôs blooms, so, as all good gardeners do, we hope for 
the best. I am looking forward to seeing the bloom on my sec-
ond and third year stems. 
 
 PLS will host its show at Merrifield Gardens, Fairfax, 
again this year on Saturday, June 24.  We avoided Fatherôs 
Day weekend and perhaps will have more OTôs exhibited.  Set
-up will be Friday afternoon and early Saturday morning for 
Artistic Design and horticulture entries.  Judging will take place 
late Saturday morning and the show will be open to the public 
starting at 12:30pm Saturday.  After our luncheon at a nearby 
restaurant, members will return to Merrifield for show break-
down and cleanup.  We expect to have a good turnout of ex-
hibitors and, with the cooperation of Mother Nature, lots of 
stems for the show.    
 
 The Garden Club of Virginiaôs annual and regrettably, 
last lily show is in Tappahannock this year on Thursday, June 
22nd.  Please consider exhibiting at this show.  You do not 
need to be a Garden Club member to exhibit stems or enter 
artistic design.  The North American Lily Society (NALS) Show 
will be held in St. Louis this year, from June 28 to July 2, at the 
Sheraton Westport Chalet Hotel.  Our Society, as well as 
many other regionals, are helping to support the national show 
with contributions of money and manpower.   
 
I hope to see everyone at the PLS Show! 
 

Kathleen Hoxie   
 

2017 PLS Lily Show Artistic 
Design Classes 
 
ñGone with the Windò 
       A Stabile Design 
 
 òMoonstruckò   
 A Reflective Design   
    
 òThe Lunch Boxó 
 A Creative Design 



Your Article Here!!!    
 I invite you to submit articles or notices to be included in 
the newsletter.  Suggested items could be the highlights of 
other society flower shows or the NALS show this summer, 
gardening tips (particularly about lilies), useful websites, gar-
dens visited, upcoming events, etc.  Do not be concerned that 
there may not be space for your contribution.  Just send it on 
and I will fit it in if possible. If not, I can always include it in a 
later issue. 

 

PLS Honorary  
Directors 
Vicki Bowen 
Ron Chiabotta 

 
David Diller 

James McKenney 
John Roe 
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MINUTES from the ANNUAL MEETING 
 

The Annual meeting of the Potomac Lily Society took 
place on April 2, 2017 at the Ft. Meyer Officerôs Club. 
President Kathleen Hoxie, Vice President Jim McKen-
ney, Secretary Tricia Kincheloe and Directors Tricia Go-
ins and Muriel Turner were present at the meeting. 
 President Kathleen Hoxie called the meeting to order 
at 12:55 PM and asked Secretary Tricia Kincheloe to 
present highlights of the minutes from the January, 2017 
Board Meeting which had been distributed to the Board 
and printed in the February, 2017 PLS Newsletter. Presi-
dent Hoxie announced that Jack Roe is retiring as Chair-
man of the Bulb Sale after 25 years and that Jim McKen-
ney has agreed to chair future sales. PLS currently has 51 
paid members and 5 honorary members.  
 Jack Roe announced that he brought the remaining 
bulbs from the October sale to the meeting and they are 
available for purchase. 
 Jim McKenney announced that Mary Zocchi sent 
him a group of PLS show schedules from the 1990s 
which will be scanned and posted to the website. Ron 
Chiabotta sent Jim material for the website which includ-
ed the first PLS newsletter and a membership list from 
1960. Jim is trying to determine the exact date that PLS 
started. He found a mention of the group in the 1958 
NALS yearbook. If anyone has any suggestions on how 
to improve the website or material that could be posted to 
the website, please contact Jim. 
 President Hoxie announced that the PLS show will 
be held on June 24, 2017 at Merrifield Garden Center, 
Fair Oaks. Design Chair Muriel Turner announced that 
the theme for the show will be Letôs Go to the Movies. 
There will be 3 design classes: ñGone with the Windò-
Stabile, ñMoonstruckò-Reflective and ñThe Lunch Boxò-
creative. There will be 4 entries in each class. 
 The Garden Club of Virginia Lily Show (Letôs Cele-
brate with Lilies) will be held Thursday, June 22, 2017 in 
Tappahannock, Va. This may be the last lily show spon-
sored by the GCV. The NALS convention and show will 
be held June 28-July 2, 2017 in St. Louis, MO. 
 The meeting was adjourned at 1:10 PM and Jim 
McKenney presented a very informative talk on Irises, 
which included beautiful pictures of the varieties in his 
garden. 
 The meeting was adjourned at 1:10 PM. 
 Respectfully submitted,  
  Tricia Kincheloe, Secretary 

 By Jim McKenney 

Lilium philadelphicum has the widest distribution in 

North America of any native lily. And yet, itôs easy to 

think of it as a phantom lily: very few of us grow it, 

and few of us have seen it in the wild. Vast as its dis-

tribution is in the wild, itôs listed as extirpated here in 

Maryland.  It still survives in Virginia. In the old lily 

literature it is sometimes described as a plant of acid 

soil plant associations; yet others describe it as a 

plant of limestone formations.   

 Long ago it was sometimes confused with the 

Asian lily with the confusingly similar name  Lilium 

pensylvanicum, the lily long known in gardens as 

Lilium dauricum.   

 Two forms of Lilium philadelphicum are generally 

recognized: the eastern form with whorled foliage 

and the western form with scattered foliage. For sev-

eral years High Country Gardens has offered the 

western form, and this year Iôm giving it a try. The 

eastern form has never had the reputation for being 

an easy garden plant, and it seems unlikely that the 

western form will adapt readily to eastern conditions. 

But weôll see: maybe next year Iôll have more to add 

to this story.   

Under the Lily Spotlight  
 

Lilium philadelphicum 
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Some Tips on Grooming  

Show Exhibits 
  
 Grooming is the practice of preparing speci-
mens for entry in the show, making them look as 
good as possible. 
  
 Start by selecting your best  stems ð those 
which have a healthy, vigorous appearance, free 
from insect damage or disease.  In a perfect 
world, the stem will have the number of blooms 
and buds typical for the cultivar, all well spaced 
and with good color and size.  Practically, pick the 
best stem of each cultivar you have. 

 Cut your stem in early morning or late evening 
and immediately plunge it into water for an hour to 
harden. 
 
 When hardened, place in a container which 
allows you to stage the stem as you will want it. 
 
 Remove any leaves that would be in water.  
Carefully trim leaves to remove an brown tips or 
insect damage, but ensure that you retain the 
basic shape of the leaf.  If necessary, remove 
heavily damaged or broken leaves and flower 
parts.  If removing a withered flower, avoid leaving 
any stub or the pedicle. 
 
 Clean each leaf with a wet cotton swab to re-
move any dirt, spray residue, or insect remains.  If 
cleaning is necessary on the bloom, it is best to 
use a dry artists brush to remove any dirt or pol-
len.  Treat pollen as the enemy and do all you can 
to avoid spreading it beyond the anthers. 
 
 Place your stems in an appropriate container 
to transport them to the show.  Avoid stems from 
rubbing together and any contact that could cause 
bruising or damage to the stem or flowers.  If ap-
propriate, cover the anthers with foil cups or tissue 
to prevent pollen from staining the tepals. 
 
 Finally, stage your stem in the show container 
so it is straight as possible and check to see that 
there is sufficient water in the container. 

Directions  
Merrifield Garden Center  

Fair Oaks  
12101 Lee highway  
Fairfax, VA 22030  

 
 From either side of I-66, take exit 
55 and take the Fairfax County Pkwy 
(Rt. 7100) south. Stay in the right 
lane and take the next exit to Lee 
Hwy (Rt 29).  Going east on Lee Hwy, 
you pass Piney Branch Rd and then 
the Garden Center will be on your 
right. 

Delivering Your Lilies 
     
 The exhibition room is located on the 2nd 
floor of the main bldg. You can use the stairs 
or the elevator. Signs will be posted to direct 
you. 
 Stems may be dropped off at the loading 
area adjacent to the main bldg. A variety of 
carts will be available to use in moving your 
stems. Park in the lotðcars cannot be left 
unattended in the loading zone.  Preparation 
will take place in the lunch room. 

PLS Lily Show Details  
Show Schedule is included with this newsletter.  
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Misplaced your newsletter or wondering when the next PLS event will be?  Bookmark our web ad-
dress and you will be a click away from all the current PLS information.  

www.potomaclilysociety.org 

Upcoming Lily Shows  

<><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><> 
 

Welcome to St Louis, Missouri 
for the 

 70th Annual  
North American  
Lily Society  

Show & Symposium! 
 

June 28 ï July 2, 2017 
Outstanding lodging and fabulous  

Lily Show at the 
 Sheraton Westport Chalet Hotel St. Louis  

 
Garden Tours at the Missouri Botanical  

 
Garden and Bellefontaine Cemetery 

Check our website at http://nals2017.lilies.org/ for 
more details 

 
To lend your time and support to this convention, 

please contact Lynn Slackman at  
lslackman@tenbytech.com                                           

 

<><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><> 

Thursday, June 22, 2017  

2pm to 7:30pm  

Essex High School  

Tappahannock, VA 22560  

 

Hosted by The Garden Club of the  

Middle Peninsula  

 

Open to the Public  

FREE Admission  

http://www.gcvirginia.org/main/

flower - show/2  

PLS Fall Picnic 
Date/Time/Place to be an-
nounced in the next  
newsletter. 

Lots of Fun, Food  
and Bulbs!! 

http://nals2017.lilies.org/
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Fusarium Wilt Disease:  

Tips For Controlling Fusarium Wilt 
On Plants 
There is a fungus among us and its name is Fusarium. This 
soil-borne pathogen attacks many types of plants, with orna-
mental flowers and some vegetables topping the list. Fusari-
um fungus can survive indefinitely, affecting any crop or 
plant that is contaminated by the soil. The fungus produces 
Fusarium wilt disease, which is also called ñyellows.ò This 
self- explanatory name indicates the major symptom of the 
disease. In crop and greenhouse settings, controlling Fusari-
um wilt is of primary importance, as it has the capacity to 
run rampant among closely grown plants. 

About Fusarium Fungus 
The fungus attacks plants in the nightshade family, such as tomatoes and peppers. It is 
also found in greenhouse flowers and some trees. Fusarium enters the roots of young 
plants and the organism blocks vessels in the cells. Once blocked, the cells cannot 
transport water and nutrients to the plant. The wilting symptom is one of the first signs 
that the pathogen is present. Fusarium wilt disease then progresses to faded, yellowed 
foliage and stunted growth. The worst signs are during the day in sunlight, but the plant 
may seem to recover in the dark. Over time, many plants succumb and die, while others 
just perform poorly and produce few flowers or fruit. Because of the contagious and te-
nacious nature of the fungus, control of Fusarium should start with a few evasive proce-
dures. Preventing the fungal wilt is preferable to most Fusarium wilt treatments. 

Controlling Fusarium Wilt 
Fusarium is most prevalent in warm soils. It is harbored in old plant debris and soil. The 
best way to prevent infection in your crops or plants is rotation and sterilization. Never 
plant the same crop in the same place annually. 

Pots should be sterilized with a bleach solution and new soil 
used when reusing them. You can also solarize beds, by 
spreading black plastic over an area in full sun for a month to 
kill the fungus. This causes extreme high temperatures that 
will ñcookò the fungus and provide good control of Fusari-
um.Wash off tillage equipment, shoes and other tools that 
might have encountered infected soil. Remove all old plant 
debris annually and if you think it might be contaminated, 
burn it. Do not compost contaminated material as this pro-
vides an ideal incubation condition for propagating the fungus. 

Fusarium Wilt Treatment 
There are fumigants that are useful against Fusarium fungus. 
Many of these require a professional for application so read 
the instructions carefully before you purchase. Fungicides are 
used as a root or bulb soak. Simply remove the soil from around the 
roots, bulb, corm or tuber and rinse completely. Then soak the roots or 
storage organs in a bucket of fresh water with the appropriate amount of 
a fungicide. Controlling Fusarium fungus in the garden relies upon crop 
rotations and clean and sanitary practices. Always inspect new plants 
before you purchase them. Remember, prevention is the best method of 
control of Fusarium and many other plant diseases. 

By Bonnie L. Grant 
 
Article printed from Gardening Know 
How:  https://www.gardeningknowhow.com 
URL to article: https://
www.gardeningknowhow.com/plant-
problems/disease/controlling-fusarium-
wilt.htm 

The photo above is Mary 
Zocchiôs raised bed 2016.  
The photo below is the 
same bed in 2017.  Too 
much water and fusarium 
took over. Notice that 
some lilies are completely 
gone, few buds on stems 
and yellow leaves. Many 
parent bulbs disappeared, 
but some stem bulblets 
survived. 



POTOMAC LILY SOCIETY 
c/o Mary Zocchi 
19423 Desert Oak 
San Antonio, TX 78258 

   

Potomac Lily Society Dues Payment 
 
Annual dues (January to December) are $4.00 for either an individual or 
couple at the same address.  Dues can be paid for multiple years.   
Make your check payable to the Potomac Lily Society.   
 
 Name: _________________________________________________ 
  
 Street: ______________________________________________________________ 
 
        City: _______________________________  State: ______  ZIP: ____________ 
       
      Phone: _______________________  E-mail: _______________________________ 
 
 Mail to: John Roe 
  5801 N. 36th  St. 
  Arlington, VA   22207 


